

PARKS MEETING FEBRUARY 20, 2013

Marty called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Members present Marty Hura and Don Buchert motion made to excuse Patsi Gast by Marty seconded by Don.

Others Present: Mayor Clark

Motion to approve the November 21, 2013 minutes by Don second by Marty.

New Business: Marty brought up about the Hiram Trust Grant and would like to check into pricing a merry-go-round for the Park. Don motioned to get pricing Marty seconded it. Marty and the Mayor will work on this.

Marty brought up that the anonymous donor for the Park would like to put in restrooms at the northwest corner of the south park. They discussed some of the issues and are going to think on it some more and discuss again at next meeting.
(some of the issues are the location, cost of maintaining it in the winter if there is running water, over all cost, should it be wood or block, etc.)

The Mayor brought up that ODNR had contacted her to use one of the pavilion in May for there advisory committee. When she spoke with them she asked about regulations regarding the flood plan areas. They told her that some of the regulations are different when they are within a municipality. So she and Marty are going to meet with them in May when they are hear with questions about the canoe take out and the changing of the drive for a turn around and how to remove the flora if possible, etc.

Talked about the doors and frames at the lodge needing replaced. Going to check with Dick Krzys to see if it can be a scout project.

Old Business: Marty to talk to Anthony about getting the port-a-potty put in by the Lyons building for the winter. Parks had approved it in November and it still not done.

Marty talked about the way finding street sign for E Prospect. It was suppose to be a scout project, but it was deemed not eligible because the scout master says it doesn't benefit the community. Marty and the Mayor are taking over the project, going to contact Maplewood to see if they will still cut out the sign and plaques and contact the businesses owners.

The signage for the trails to be located at High and Main, Mill and Main and the entrance to the Village. Design and pricing has been done since fall, waiting on DMRC to submit funds that they were going to donate. Mayor will ask them at Next DMRC meeting

Need to find out when the light by the headwater trail is going to be replaced/repaired.

Motion to adjourn: by Marty second by Don.